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Rocky Mountain Conservancy
Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes
June 24, 2022
 In-Person at Ridgeline Hotel & Conference Center
Board Members: Brian Ross, Howdy Fry, Christina Kraft, Walt Borneman, Jim Pickering, Tim Davis, Zac Wiebe, Rich Fedorchak, Charles Cofas, Lynne Geweke, Joel Mayo, Jan Robertson, Claudine Perrault 

Staff: Estee Rivera Murdock, Chris Wenzel, Michael Allen, Ian Stafford, Lisa Oakley
National Park Service Guests: Darla Sidles, Superintendent & Kim Swift, Program Lead for Interpretation and Education
Absent: Katherine Dines, Kim Skyelander
Call to Order – 9:05 AM
Approval of the Board Meeting Minutes – February 11, 2022
· Motion – To approve prior meeting minutes 

· Motion: Jim Pickering, Second – Howdy Fry, no objections, no abstentions, unanimously approved

Review of Q1 2022 Financials:
· Operations & Finance Committee – Christina Kraft presented on:

· Q1 2022 Highlights
· Q1 financials trending positively – exceeding projected numbers
· Product Revenue $562K over projection of $351K 
· Shipping costs up from $300 to over $1K, resulting in price increases of ~$2/item at VCs

· Net loss of $275K well above budged loss of $439K
· Total net assets of $22M
· Sales exceeded expectations for RMNP at $516K vs budgeted $298K
· Unrealized Loss varies daily based on market fluctuation though trending on or above target for 2022

· Inventory is remaining consistent – doing our best to stay in front of sourcing/inventory challenges
· Philanthropy Committee Report:
· Philanthropy Committee – Walt Borneman presented on:
· 2022 Philanthropy Plan Initiatives on target as projected 

· Legacy Luncheon in May 2022 was a success – over 90 in attendance

· Reached new donors, larger donors and more repetitive donors with Legacy Luncheon

· Total fundraising at $409K, on target for 2022 goal of $1.1M
· Deborah Adams Estate Gift of $144K was received in 2022, however moved to 2021 revenue as a result of a reclassification made by our auditors
· Acknowledgement of Timed Entry issues – donor complaints and potential hardships to Philanthropic Team have been relatively few.  Unsure yet of how this will play out, but the team is aware and doing their best to plan ahead on potential year end donation impacts as well as longer term
· 20% projected increase in membership goal for 2022

· 2022 total donations at $455k YTD – expected to be down at end of 2022

· Donors energized by seeing each other in person – don’t slow down on events, but strategize how to put them together strategically moving forward

· Strategize on how to grow memberships.  Social media pushes (Facebook page Friends of RMNP has 70K followers as an example) to spread mission of RMC and gain supporters

· 2022 on-going plan

· Focus on Major-Donor Stewardship 
· Develop Lead – Nurture campaign where tiers are synergistic between donors, members, park volunteers

· Promote additional project-specific fundraising campaigns - Bear Boxes, SAR, Grant Property Construction, Fire Restoration, etc.
· Redesign/update Conservancy organization brochure

· Reactivate past Major Donors

· Investment Committee Report:
· Investment Committee - Howdy Fry presented on:
· 3 RFPs for new manager of Endowment funds sent in Fall of 2021. CapTrust eliminated due to RMC not fitting local representative’s new client parameters. Interviews conducted with both Northern Trust and Vanguard
· Both have strong history working with non-profits, strong line up of investment options, custom portfolios to meet RMC investment objectives, and solid client reporting and security controls.

· Recommendation: Vanguard

· Relationship and Portfolio Manager – Drew Allison

· 25 clients with average portfolio size $14M

· Team of 3 with Drew as the key decision maker and point of contact

· Instilled confidence in approach to managing the portfolio

· Solid historical performance

· Vanguard fee .41% compared to Northern Trust .74%

· $9 Billion assets under management for non-profit organizations

· 1,200 client relationships

· Motion – To move forward with Vanguard as a suitable investment manager for RMC, replacing Texas Presbyterian Foundation

· Motion: Jim Pickering, Second – Rich Fedorchak, no objections, 1 abstention of Howdy Fry, motion approved

· Audit Committee Report:
· Audit Committee – Tim Davis presented on:
· Audit clean– with only 1 donation reclass to prior year
· Recommendation to keep JDS Professional Group but to change principals in order to gain a different perspective, while keeping the synergy of the same field audit team

· Rocky Mountain National Park Reports: 

· National Park Superintendent – Darla Sidles presented on:
· 3rd year of RMNP Timed Entry – received only minimal complaints. Idea is to spread visitors throughout day instead of all during peak times
· To date, RMNP hasn’t sold out of any timeslot reservations

· With the gas prices and inflation, only time will tell how things progress and if we continue seeing high numbers of visitors to RMNP

· Looking to rollout a long-term Visitor use program this fall; more to come on this.  Could potentially utilize a lottery system for more equitable chances vs. trying to call in first thing in the am for reservation slots
· National Public Policy Act coming in Spring of 2024; more to come

· RMNP averages 4.6M visitors per year. With timed entry, RMNP is still averaging 4.4M. Still successful

· Fall River Entrance construction project; intend to be safer and more ADA accessible. Currently 1 lane in/out – adding a fast pass lane.

· Housing – Disaster Support Funding/Lodge Act. New units including 22 beds, single family housing, RV sites and Dorms. Reach out to Congressman Neguse for exposure and support

· Successful RMNP visit by Secretary of the Interior, Deb Haaland, touring west side wildfire impacts, subsequent housing and housing challenges for seasonal staff

· Great American Outdoors Act; Moraine Park campground project underway. Estimated at $28M. Closed until Summer 2024 
· RMNP still in research/public review stage of implementation of transponder. How would this work in the future with timed entry? $15 each.

· Moose Management Program

· Not native to RMNP

· Occupy all 5 drainage areas of the park

· Disrupts ecosystem

· Kawuneeche Valley losing willows due to moose 

· Population estimated to eat 60,000 lbs. of leaves a day

· KVC to have an exhibit, with an emphasis on moose

· Successful Elk reduction occurred a few years ago at RMNP

· RMNP Program Lead for Interpretation and Education – Kim Swift presented on:
· Rocky Projects with RMC Funding: 
· NPS/RMC Orientation
· June 8th park-wide orientation day was a huge success. Over 250 participants. 16 different table/booth set up for participants to visit each and learn about the different areas within RMNP.

· Cascade Cottages
· Estimate came back too high – double the cost expected

· Strategizing on how to cut some cost; In-house prep, in-house demolition? Obtain individual estimates on other pieces of the work?

· Unknown timeline as of now – too many variables
· Shadow Mountain Fire Lookout Tower
· Contract for construction documents was awarded on 05/31/22

· All documents are due February 2023

· Work to actually start in 2026
· Computer Aided Dispatch
· Company has been identified but not awarded as of yet

· Anticipated timeline of installation: late summer/early fall 2022

· Includes: updated computer systems, databases, radios, etc.
· Long Lines Rescue
· Sent search and rescue teams to training for faster, safer and more efficient methods of rescue
· Visitor Guide & Wayside
· Graphic Designer Aubry Andreas, has been with Rocky for last 2 years, funded by RMC. 

· Aubry is re-doing all waysides throughout the park with new design emphasis around wildlife safety & not feeding/petting the wildlife.
· Visitor Guide transition from newspaper to formatted guide brochure, conveying clear messages to a targeted audience.

· 3 printings of Visitors Guide to be run throughout Summer 2022
· Rocky’s A+ Educations Programs
· Wildfire, Drought & Forests

· Discovery Bags – for checkout for exploration activities

· Teacher Workshop

· Moraine Park Discovery Center reopened

· Campgrounds re-opened
· Kawuneeche Valley Eco Restoration Field Day
· 07/23/2022 from 9am-1pm

· Grand Lake, KVC, Holzwarth hikes

· William Allen White Cabin Repairs / Renew Artist in Resident Program
· 2023 funding for deck/porch

· Looking forward to receiving clearance from Fire Marshall to inhabit building

· Location to house Artist in Residence Program

· Anticipated start date of Artist in Residence program is 2024
RMC Staff & Executive Director Reports: 

Note: Due to some time constraints, Estee Rivera presented quickly department updates
· Retail/Publications – Estee Rivera Murdock and Chris Wenzel presented on:
· Doing best to stay ahead of inventory challenges.  Product ordering 8-12 months out.  Trying to keep VCs shelves stocked
· Staff challenges; Warehouse positions (vacant), Outlets Mgr. (vacant through 2021) and being managed inhouse by Chris W, many clerk positions vacant 
· Hiring of 54 new and returning clerk staff to-date in 2022
· Addressed staffing challenges at AVC, by staffing 2 clerks at that location at all times
· Retail Manager and Retail Coordinator position hired
· Optimistic after strong rebound in online/website orders 
· Successfully coordinated and implemented required Colorado delivery tax effective 7/1/22
· Kudos from Board Members to Chris W for her resilience and perseverance through these challenges!
· Philanthropy – Estee Rivera Murdock and Michael Allen:
· Donation and grants have brought in more than $409K in Q1 2022
· Membership has raised more than $51K towards $172K goal for 2022
· Over 3K active memberships in 2022, on target to increase through summer 2022
· Expanding Corporate Partner Program – building out list and overhauled website page
· Madison Abbott promoted to Donor Services Manager in February 2022 after Emily Luth’s departure from RMC
· Member and Donor Services Associate position still open, as offer to candidate fell through in June 2022

· Administration–Estee Rivera Murdock presented on:
· Successful audit prep and fieldwork resulting in clean FY 2021 audit and complete financial statements
· Executed 10-year renewal of our Cooperating Association Agreement with NPS
· Under Master Cooperative Agreement, entering into a new task agreement with NPS and Environmental Learning for Kids (ELK)
· Procured and configured 11 new staff computer workstations
· Successful implementation and rollout of RMC Employee Manual for 2022
· Successfully background checked, gathered paperwork, audited, vaccination verified and entered all 53 AmeriCorps participants into Paylocity for 2022 season
· Stewardship – Ian Stafford presented on:
· Recruited and interviewed and conducted in-person orientation to 53 Corps members across 9 different Conservation Corps Crews for 2022 season
· 23 states represented

· 13% returning staff (5/9 Crew Leaders are returning staff)

· 2/3 crews are led by female crew leaders

· 5+ LGBTQI+ Corps members
· First Rocky Fire Crew this year, including 4 returning folks from 2021

· Successful implementation of 2 High School Leadership Corps Crews throughout June and July 2022 – first time this program has returned since pandemic
· RMCCC has been awarded grants totaling over $180K

· Thumb Open Space area in EP – open for public use and grand opening ribbon cutting ceremony to commemorate this open space on 6/30/22

· Develop a more proactive approach vs. reactive approach to become more involved in policy work

· To include a policy framework document, outlining the priorities and focuses RMC will take in getting involved in policy issues

· Allows RMC to provide a clear understanding to elected officials on how we can help develop and advocate for legislation and the local, state and federal levels of government

· Education– Carlie Bangs presented on:
· Introduction and Background of Carlie Bangs, new Education Director hired in April 2022
· Focus of reimplementation of bus tours, programs, classes and events surrounding Outdoor Education
· 1st custom class held at FI since pre-pandemic times on 06/23/22
· Actively recruiting for an Education Fellowship position to run from ~Aug 2022 to Feb 2023
· Expected reimplementation of bus tours/wildlife tours to be in ~Sept or Aug 2022
· Actively recruiting for a Field Institute Coordinator (formerly know as the FI Assistant) – full time, year-round position
· Surveying to be done; Feedback on program topics, returning instructors, etc. Idea is to create a more robust universal program with structure including a thorough and informative evaluation system
· Anticipation of Education Program being “back to normal”, pre-pandemic activities and structure in Summer of 2023
· Executive Director’s Report – Estee Rivera Murdock presented on:
· Shout out to Lisa Oakley, our Human Resources Coordinator!  Celebrating 1 year anniversary with RMC on 6/28. Has proven to be an asset to organization with her knowledge, experience, and collaborative efforts with entire RMC team. It’s reassuring to know that such a capable and professional team member is in this department.

· RMC has remained strong and focused on growth throughout pandemic and post-pandemic times
· Upgraded fleet with 4 new vehicles for the first time. Traded in 3 older model vehicles and purchased 2 hybrid Toyota Rav4s and 2 hybrid Toyota Sienna vans
· Liquid Cash – discussions on what to do with it/how to spend it

· Park project request sent out – wide range of park projects requests anticipated

· National Park Foundation $1B capital projects campaign

· Estes Park Visitor Center – Town Trustee meeting attended, questioned on how this would not compete with downtown businesses. More on this to come

· Business owners didn’t seem too concerned with business impacts but posed more questions about why not moving faster to get done with remodel and takeover of EPVC
· Facilities Committee Report:
· Facilities Committee – Charles Cofas presented on:

· Grant Property cleared and developable

· Estimated budget of ~$1.5M

· Bids came back from 2 of 8 contractors in the $2.8M-$3M range - Met with awarded architect, Steve Lane.  

·  Trying to get back in line with a $2M range – working with Contractor, Nate Kinley. Infrastructure part is intense – this is where the cost is expensive

·  Once revised bid comes back, the board will be approached with the new construction amount for a vote

· County responded with okay for multi-family zoning.  2 duplexes, each with 4 bdrms, 2 baths, living room, dining area, kitchen, and deck

· International zoning load more stringent. Must factor in wind, vehicle charging stations, sprinkler systems, shared street parking vs underground parking, etc.

· Significant cost impact expected with storm water culvert, also required.  Surveys still to be conducted in 2022

· 12-15 month long project, if not delayed by permitting

· Target completion was May 2023 but delays from County are pushing out this deadline

· Supply chain challenges in getting materials and overall price of required materials

· Working with Philanthropy for possible fundraising campaign
· Will hold a dedicated board meeting via zoom once final details come back to layout pros/cons, discuss how to move forward, how to pay for this construction and other potential options

· Preferred funding mechanism is to use the reserves instead of getting a loan (combination of Peter Grant gift - $250K, FI sale - $750K ($712K in proceeds), Joy Ann Cooper estate - $600K, etc.)

· FI closed on 06/10/22. Negotiated a longer closing period, RMC able to occupy building rent-fee until Aug 31, 2022
· Pierce-Young Property

·   Appraisal done in early 2022 – property to be used for housing

· Set to close 06/30/22

· Eventually demolish buildings and donate land to park

· Intention is to have staff there by Summer of 2023
· Trail River Ranch/Betty Dick Property

· CO Dept of Transportation says bridge leading to is unpassable for vehicles

· Currently in limbo until next steps are taken to move forward with options – we would have to invest a substantial amount of money to repair

·  Is this a place you can walk to?  Transportation options? Activities to host there vs housing option?

·  Might be a great place to host Environmental Education Activities

· Education Committee Report:
· Education Committee – Rich Fedorchak presented on:
· Education Committee meeting happened in May 2022 to introduce Carlie Bangs as new Education Director and discuss FI Building update
· Educational Field Trip on the West side near Ouray Ranch
· Brian Ross dismissed staff and proposed a move into Executive Session

Motion – Brian Ross, Second – Walt Borneman, no questions, objections, no abstentions, unanimously approved

Meeting Adjourned: 2:38pm
Upcoming Board Meetings:

October 14, 2022 – In-Person in Estes Park, CO
